From:

Helpdesk - Council Plan and Budget

Subject: RE: City of Port Phillip Draft Budget Plan 20/21 - Submission

Date: Thursday, 30 July 2020 3:58:02 PM

To whom it may concern,

Further to the Council Resolution given at the meeting on the 6th March 2019, whereby the City of Port Phillip resolved to: "3.1 Make available up to \$1.5m from the City of Port Phillip Community Housing Fund to be provided as grants to any Registered Housing Agency that is applying in the current round of Victorian Government funding to build and operate social housing within the municipality of Port Phillip." And "3.2 Provides those eligible Registered Housing Agencies a one-off payment not exceeding \$15,000 (exc. GST) per dwelling unit to help fund their application and project".

Following the Council Resolution made, it is requested that the above amounts be included within the Budget Plan 20/21 to assist with the funding of the Marlborough Street Project with a contribution of \$690,000 (exc. GST) (\$15,000 x 46 dwellings). The Marlborough Street Project is a key part of the City of Port Phillip's In Our Back Yard Strategy that will see the delivery of 46 new social housing homes within the Port Phillip Housing Trust. The proposed project will not only provide much needed economic stimulus by providing hundreds of jobs in to the economy through its construction. But it will also provide high-quality homes in an area that is close to fantastic amenity that will help ease housing stress that is only further burdened by the current COVID state.

I would also request an opportunity to speak to this submission at the Council's upcoming meeting on the 5th August 2020.

Please can you confirm this submission and its record on Council's file as a submission to be made to the Budget Plan for 20/21?

Regards,







This email contains confidential information intended only for the person named above and may be subject to legal privilege. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying or use of this information is prohibited. HousingFirst provides no guarantees that this communication is free of virus or that it has not been intercepted or interfered with. If you have received this email in error or have any other concerns regarding its transmission, please notify the sender immediately. If you wish to be removed from a HousingFirst mailing list, forward this email to info@housingfirst.org au with "unsubscribe" in the Subject field. HousingFirst Ltd | ABN 13116 093 004. Trustee for Port Phillip Housing Trust | ABN 19 604 981 200